
 

 

 

Eyes ahead!  

The Church year is drawing to a close. It will soon be Advent, then Christmas … 
At this time of year the Church’s readings remind us that the earth as we know 
it is passing away and that Christ will come again at the end of time. What 
does this mean for our lives? It means we are to live each day with a sense of 
hope, expectation, vigilance and ready to meet the Lord at all times. Pope 
Francis says, “It means not allowing ourselves to be overwhelmed by 
distraction or by superficiality, but living in a full and aware way, with concern 
first of all for others”. 

Last year, I made a big fuss about the agapanthus plants that are just getting 
ready to flower. Indeed this purple flower (sometimes called “The Star of 
Bethlehem”) is a special reminder to keep our ‘eyes ahead’, to ‘get ready’ and 
to live primarily with a ‘concern for others’. 

Readers can rest assured that I will get the special “Star of Bethlehem” sign out 
the front of the office again this year … I confess that I am yet to see the flower 
stems outside the office yet … Have others seen anything? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Seeking the services of a qualified Accountant: 

Each year, the P+F financials must be audited. I note that this is most certainly 
not an onerous task, particularly considering the careful record keeping done 
by this year’s P+F Co-treasurers, Katie and Katerina. 

I also note that this will be the last year that we will need to get P+F matters 
audited because we are transitioning to a P+F family levy in 2019, and as such 
there will be no P+F fundraising - (except for the occasional Mission/Social 
Justice cause). 

If you are a qualified accountant, it will be terrific if we can secure your 
services to audit and sign off on the 2018 year. Please contact the school office 
if you can assist. 

Thank you. 

COMING EVENTS   

November 

Thurs 15 Choir performance 

at Chatswood Chase 

Fri 16 Kindergarten 2019 

Transition  

9-10.30 (3 of 3) 

Stage 3 Market Day  1-3.30 

Sun 18 Yr 5 Parish Mass 9am 

Thurs 22 School Disco 

Yrs K-1 3.15-4.30pm 

Yrs 2-3 4.30-6pm 

Yrs 4, 5 & 6 6-7.30pm 

Thurs 29 Year 6 Graduation 

& End of Year Liturgy 10am 

December 

Mon 3 Parent Session on 

MAI Assessments 6pm 

Wed 5 Band performance 

Westfield Chatswood 

1.30pm 

Wed 12 Swimming Carnival 

Thurs 13 Choir performance 

Westfield Chatswood 

1.30pm 

Wed 19 Term 4 Concludes 

KEEP CHECKING THE SCHOOL’S   WEBSITE 

UNDER ‘NEWS & EVENTS - EVENTS FOR 

POSSIBLE CHANGES TO DATES  

www.olddbb.catholic.edu.au 
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OUR LADY OF DOLOURS CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL 

NEWS  Term 4  Week 5 - 12 November 2018 

The Principal’s Piece  

https://www.facebook.com/Our-Lady-of-Dolours-Primary-School-Chatswood-910281002388869/


 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

The Principal’s Piece cont. 
 

 

 

OLD School is growing in student numbers, and we need another class/teacher at OLD in 2019. 

Class structures at OLD for 2019: 

As per discussion at the recent P+F AGM, classes at OLD 2019 will be structured as follows: 

Kindergarten  x 2 classes 

Year 1   x 2 classes 

Year 2   x 2 classes 

Year 3   x 2 classes 

Year 4   x 2 classes 

Year 5   x 2 classes (NB there is a special condition with one of the 2019 Y5 classes; CSO will only 
support funding one of the Y5 classes for Term 1 at this early stage … Provided the numbers stay strong, like they 
presently are, this ‘special class’ will be funded for all of 2019 ) 

Year 6   x 1 class 

Over the coming weeks, teachers will be carefully and strategically ensuring classes K-5 are divided evenly and 
fairly to ensure the best possible outcomes for students’ social, emotional and academic development. I 
respectfully ask parents not to request teachers for their children and not to request placement with specific 
students in a specific class. I cannot stress to parents more strongly that the collective wisdom of the school staff 
is what best divides the classes in the fairest and best way possible. Even moving just one child from one class to 
another can upset the balance. 

This considered, if there are extremely serious circumstances the school needs to be aware of, I ask you to discuss 
this with me over the coming week. Thank you. 

On Monday 17 December in the afternoon, students will have ‘Orientation to classes for 2019’. In this session, 
students will meet their classroom teacher for 2019. 

 

P+F Leadership Team 2019: 

I am pleased to announce the following five parents who will lead our P+F into 2019: 

President   - Catherine Moores (Grace KB and Alex 3G) 

Vice President   - Kate Stipo (Liana 5B and Sophia 3B) 

Secretary  - Philip Munro (Lana 1B) 

Class Parents’ Leader - Katerina Planska and Katie Crichton (Kristof 1B & Francesco 4G  and Benjamin 1G & 

Jasmine 3G) 

Please remember that the new P+F leadership group will essentially be solely dedicated to engaging the 

community through social events, social support, parent educational opportunities and more. 

 

Three Special Performances coming up … Parents and Friends most welcome: 

The School Choir will perform at Chatswood Chase – Kmart - 15 November 10am 

The School Band will perform at Westfield – 5 December 1.30pm 

        The School Choir will perform at Westfield – 13 December 1.30pm 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

The Principal’s Piece cont. 
 

 

 

Christmas Celebration for OLD – 14.12.18 – 5pm 

On Friday 14 December – 5pm - in our church, Mr Andrew Chinn will lead the school and community in what 
promises to be a wonderful Christmas celebration. Parents familiar with Andrew’s capacity to lift us to praise and 
laughter will indeed be very excited to know “he’s coming back”! 

 

School Dance Party – full details further on in this newsletter: 

Date: Thursday 22 November 

Yrs K and 1 3.15-4.30pm 

Yrs 2 and 3 4.30-6.00pm 

Yrs 4, 5 and 6 6.00-7.30pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Congratulations to Year 5 students; Alyssa, Natalie, Porscha and Nelson for having their stories and artworks 
published in the Willoughby Wildlife Storybook. They were all given prizes today at the official book launch. 

 

Each year the Wildlife Storybook invites Year 5 students from across Willoughby City to write a story about a 

chosen native animals which inhabits our City. This year we were asked to write about the Pied Currawong! 

Congratulations to Alyssa who also got to read our her story at the Book Launch. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Assistant Principal’s Piece. 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

The Assistant Principal’s Piece cont. 
 
 

Swimming lessons: Last week all classes Kinder-Year 4 had their first swimming lesson. Every class not only had a 
great time and lots of fun but also displayed a high level of safety respect and beautiful manners. Please check 
that EVERY item of clothing is labelled with your child’s name. It is very difficult for a classroom teacher to 
organise students if there are odd socks, shoes or goggles left behind without names on it. The swimming lessons 
are on a tight schedule and by labelling every item of clothing and equipment, it will help in getting your children 
to their lessons on time. Thank you! 

 

Swimming carnival: Reminder that  all swimming carnival notes are due in by this Friday. We are really 
encouraging parents to come along and be involved, either in the pool or outside the pool. Without your help we 
won’t be able to run such events –so I thank those who have already volunteered their time. I will be contacting 
parent helpers once all notes have been returned. 

 

Library books and Home Readers: Can everyone please check if they have any school library books or home 
readers in their bookshelves at home and return them to school ASAP. We have invested a lot of school funds 
into the beautiful books that your children read but if they go missing our resources will dwindle. When classes 
have their daily Guided Reading lessons the teachers use a set of 6 books to read with the students – if one of 
these books are missing, the set is no longer usable. We thank you in advance for helping us retain the wonderful 
resources we have for your students. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Reminder: Family Registration Form 

Please return “Application for Sibling Discount and Payment Arrangements - 2018” form to the office by next 

Friday, 23rd November, 2018 so that correct fees for 2019 school year can be determined for your family and to 

help us budget for 2019; please fill out the form even if you only have 1 child in school. We use the terms of 

payment information for the school budget. 

These forms can be found at the rear of this newsletter. 

 

Lunch Orders: 

When you are ordering on QKR please ensure you tick the correct date for lunch order delivery and you proceed 
all the way through to the receipt received screen. 

 

Leaving Students—end 2018 

If your family is moving from OLD school at the end of 2018 (except Yr 6 families), please be sure to alert OLD via 
the form attached in this newsletter. 

Messages from the office 



 

 

 

 
Year 5 and 6 Market Day – THIS FRIDAY!   

 

This Friday the 16th of November, Stage Three will be running a 

Market Day to raise money for our school and for charity.  The 

students in Year 5 and Year 6 charity of choice is Fr Chris Riley’s 

‘Youth off the Streets.” Go to the following link for more 

information. 

 

https://youthoffthestreets.com.au/ 

 

The Market Day is to also finalise learning about Financial Literacy, which has been ongoing this year in 

partnership with Mercy College. 

You can treat yourself to items including slime, squishies, drinks, lucky dips, food and more. Remember to bring 

your money to support Year Five and Six. The Market Day will begin at 1:00pm and end at 3:30 on the Netball 

Courts, we hope you enjoy! So come along, this Friday, on the 16th of November, to enjoy and treat yourself to 

many enjoyable, amazing goodies!  Adult/Parent customers are also welcome to purchase items and we are 

especially staying open until 3:30pm for your convenience.   

Miss Thorpe will also have her Cambodian stall that donates all money back to help kids in Cambodia get an 

education. 

Start your Christmas present shopping at the Stage 3 Market Day! 

 

 

Year 5 Family Parish Mass Invitation – This Sunday 18th November 

Year 5 children and their families are invited to attend a dedicated Parish Mass for Year 5 students at the 9am 

Family Mass THIS Sunday 18th of November.  Mass is followed by a play in the playground and morning tea.  See 

flyer for more information. 

 

 

 

Christmas Concert with Andrew Chinn 

On Friday December 14th, religious songwriter and singer will be visiting 
our school to be a part of our Christmas celebrations.  Andrew’s songs, 
such as “These Hands”, “Together As One”, “Rainbow” and “In the 
Beginning” are used in classrooms and liturgies around Australia, New 
Zealand, the United States, Canada and the United Kingdom.  Parents 
are warmly invited to be a part of the celebration of faith and fun.  The 
concert will take place in the Our Lady of Dolours Church at 5pm.  We 
look forward to seeing you there. 

 

 

Religious Education—Mrs Kathy Gray 

https://youthoffthestreets.com.au/


 

 

 

 
Christmas Social Justice Initiatives 

Thank you to the Year 2 classes who are kindly leading our Christmas collection for St Vinnies.  Please see the 

information in this newsletter for the food item request for your class.  Thank you in advance for participating in 

this collection for those in need. 

 

Kindy are going to write Christmas cards for the elderly citizens at the Dougherty Centre. 

 

There is also a Whole School collection at the School Disco for Matthew Talbott Hostel.  Matt Talbott Hostel is 

very close to our local community located nearby at Woolloomooloo.  It is run by St Vincent de Paul.  The 

Matthew Talbot Hostel provides accommodation and specialised support to people who are homeless or at risk of 

homelessness.  The Hostel caters for men over the age of 21, who are in need of temporary accommodation and/

or other support.  

 

Suggested items for donation to Matt Talbott Hostel (as you enter the disco) are:   

 

combs, men’s handkerchiefs, men’s underpants and socks, shavers, shaving cream and toiletries (small 

portions), towels, caps, packets of playing cards and puzzle books, inexpensive wallets (eg from the $2 shop), 

small writing pads and pens, small packets of lollies and key ring torches.  All new items please. 

 

There is no need to gift wrap above items.  We will deliver items to Matt Talbott in baskets. 

 

Of course, if you would prefer, you can simply make a donation to Vinnies online, which you may be able to 

claim as a tax donation. 

 

Religious Education—Mrs Kathy Gray 



 

 

 

 
 

Religious Education—Mrs Kathy Gray 



 

 

 

 
 

 

From the Office 



 

 

 

 

 

 

From the Office 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From the Office 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

OLD Social Justice 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Scholastic BookClub will return for Issue 8 in the next couple of weeks. Meanwhile you are still able to order in 
the Scholastic Loop app directly for Issue 7 home delivered to you. If you have previously ordered from Issue 6, 
you will be eligible for rolling bonus rewards for bonus books in Issue 7.  

Kind regards, 

Julie 

Camp Australia 



 

 

 

 
  

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Community News 
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Please scroll down for further information 
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Above is the canteen roster & there are still a few spots to fill. The canteen is open Monday -= Friday 12.40—1.40pm, so just 

an hour of your time is all that is needed. If you are able to fill and of the orange highlighted spots please email 

olodcanteen@yahoo.com.au 

The kids thank you for your assistance! 

  

 

Community News 
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